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Dear Praying Friends, 
 
Thank you for your prayers and financial support. We  count you as fellow-helpers in the Gospel 
and believe the fruit the Lord gives us here abounds to your account!   
 
At Shoalhaven Baptist Church, Pastor Reeve is doing a good job teaching adult Sunday School 
and performing maintenance around the church. He’s also teaching our Friday Teens and heading 
up our evangelistic outreach. Please pray that he will get a job in the local area so he and his 
family can move closer to the church. 
 
Marie and I have presented the Gospel to Jessica on several occasions at her home. Recently, 
Jessica miscarried a child and attended church the next day. When I told her that God and His 
people care for her soul and her loss, she said she does believe in God. Please pray for her to 
understand the Gospel and be saved and to allow the Lord to change her life. 
 
Lisa came for some food on Wednesday night near the end of our prayer time. I gave her some 
food and told her we are not a community kitchen and our main product and service to the 
community is the Gospel and providing a church home for believers. She listened as I presented 
the Gospel, and she took some tracts home saying she would consider coming on Sunday. 
 
Last year, SBC became the sending church for the Harris family who have now started a church 
in Ipswich, Queensland. It was a bold step for our congregation and for the young family. Marie 
and I visited the Harrises in December and attended the first services of Truth Baptist Church 
along with like-minded pastors who came to encourage the new work. Local believers and lost 
people also attended, and at least one soul called upon the Lord. Regular attendees and visitors 
continue to attend TBC services. Last week, a visiting lady approached Pastor Harris after the 
service, shared her feelings of conviction and sin-guilt, and then called upon the Lord to save 
her! Another visitor waiting to talk with the pastor was unsure of her salvation and heard his 
Gospel emphasis. She also prayed for the Lord to save her soul! 
 
Pastor Shellabear, the former pastor here at SBC, had a heart attack last week after one of his 
cancer appointments. We thank the Lord that there was no damage to his heart. Please pray for 
his ongoing battle with mesothelioma (asbestos cancer).  
 
At Lighthouse Bible Baptist Church, George, Alan, Jane, Brett & Noah, Dr. Irene, and James, 
are long-time regulars. Bosco and Florence and their children have been less regular. After a long 
time of absence, Shari and her children have come the last two weeks and Ronn & Melissa came 
last week. Jane and Anthony came recently, too. Please pray for these attendees to be more 
faithful to the services and to the good Bible teaching and preaching of Pastor Skelton. 
 
In the Hall home, All of us are busy and happy in church ministries. Rachel recently returned 
to full-time work after an arm injury and Daniel is busy with work and with university studies in 
Wollongong. Marie spoke last Saturday at a Ladies meeting hosted by Crossroads Baptist Church 
in Sydney. Many ladies were blessed and several unsaved heard the Gospel.  
 
May the Lord bless as you follow and serve Him!  
 

Thank you for your prayers and financial support received in March & April!  
 

Jon & Marie Hall and Family 
 

Our most-recent video report is available at: 
https://www.dropbox.com/s/xvcbhjm3qy42qhs/Hall_Presentation_final%20Diane%20Rutigliano.mp4?dl=0 

 


